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This Communication Update is to inform the Mayor and Members of Council that the 
Red Hill Valley Parkway (RHVP), between Mud Street and King Street, will be closed in 
both the northbound and southbound directions on Sunday, July 6, 2025, for a 12-hour 
period from 12:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., weather permitting. 
 
The roadway closure is necessary to allow survey crews to safely and efficiently 
complete a detailed topographic survey of the roadway. The survey work will inform a 
design study to address the roadway geometry – specifically, superelevation (banking) 
– between Green Hill Avenue and King Street.  
 
The City is taking action to modify the roadway geometry in this area, which was 
identified through the recent Red Hill Valley Parkway (RHVP) Design Review presented 
to City Council on May 28, 2025. Additional information on the design review is 
available on the City’s dedicated web page at hamilton.ca/rhvp.   
 

https://www.hamilton.ca/city-council/accountability-transparency/red-hill-valley-parkway-judicial-inquiry-overview
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In addition to the survey, general maintenance will also be carried out during the 
closure, including:    

• Repainting mainline pavement markings between King Street and Mud Street. 
• Replacing a street light pole on the northbound King Street East off-ramp.   

 
This maintenance work has been scheduled to take advantage of the road closure for 
the survey work. 
 
Detour routes will be well signed on the Parkway and communications via the City’s 
website, social media and digital ads will inform residents of the maintenance work and road 
closure. Detour routes will be via King Street, Upper Centennial Parkway and Mud Street. 
 
For further information, please contact Carolyn Ryall, Director of Transportation at 
Carolyn.Ryall@hamilton.ca or extension 2832.  
 
APPENDICES AND SCHEDULES ATTACHED  
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